

SOUTH CHANNEL RATEPAYERS & RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION INC
PO Box 49, Middleton 7163

Minutes of the monthly meeting held at Middleton Community Hall
11th April 2018 @2pm

Present: Gloria Lonergan (Chair), John Reid, Margaret Heddle, Ron Heddle, Penny Kerr, John Reeves, Teresa Reeves, Margaret Stubbs.

Apologies: Regina Neumann

Minutes from the previous meeting:

It was moved that the minutes of the March Meeting be accepted as a true and correct record. John Reid mentioned that the progress payment for the Cricket Practice Pitch was \$9000.800 not as \$9000.200 as recorded in minutes.

MOVED: Teresa Reeves SECONDED: Penny Carr CARRIED.

Business arising not elsewhere in Agenda:

(i) Channel Highway:

Although some repairs have been done to the Highway the area north of Dulcia Rd is still in dangerous condition. John Reeves to contact Zak Hepburn, State Growth re progress report on repairs to this section.

(ii) Middleton Fire Brigade:

Reported work delayed on the construction of the Fire Station as the colour of the walls will be too reflective.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

The Treasurer, Margaret Heddle, presented the Financial Statement for March Statement MOVED Margaret Heddle that financial statements from March be received as a true and correct record SECONDED: John Reid CARRIED

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Kristine Ancher re Thank you for flowers
Bruny Sustainable Aquaculture – re Information flyer
Huon Valley Council –re Thank you for two framed prints
Community Resilience Working Group re Emergency Bags
Julie Alderfox –re Kingborough Community Connections

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Nil

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

- (i) Bruny Sustainable Aquaculture:
Information about new community group established on Bruny Island to lobby for sustainable development of salmon industry
- (ii) Community Resilience Working Group:
Emergency Bag advising what to take in evacuating home
Members agreed good idea
- (iii) Kingborough Community Connections:
Community group established by Council to bring young people and elderly citizens to-gether .Young people cook meals for the former once a week through school term time and meet at the conclusion of the program
MOVED Margaret Heddle SECONDED: John Reid that correspondence be endorsed.

CARRIED.

SUB-COMMITTEE :

South Channel Social Club:

Date for Cancer Biggest Morning Tea Sat 12th May

- (i) West Winds provided posters and flyers
- (ii) Gloria applied for Food Permit
- (iii) Penny Egan, Cancer Council invited and has accepted.

- (iv) Sign to be put up on corner of McDowall St and Channel Highway and posters in noticeboards at Middleton and Gordon Reserve.
- (v) Types and qualities of food organized.
- (vi) John to ask Regina would she do an article for the Kingborough Chronicle and Cygnet Classifieds.

Middleton Country Fair:

Gloria suggested that for 2019 Middleton Country Fair the Association pay the \$656.00 for the hire of Portable Toilets as the Council made a one off payment for 2018 Fair. Also the Council will improve the sewerage outlet before the 2019 Fair.

Practice Cricket Pitch:

- (i) Form work ready for concrete to be poured.

Community Hall:

- (i) John Reeves investigated the replacement of the sliding doors. Vinyl doors not longer produced and folding doors very expensive. Teresa Reeves offered to clean the sliding door. Margaret Stubbs offered to help.
- (ii) John Reeves has sourced suitable material to replace flooring of the small stage.
- (iii) Discussed displaying flags in hall. John Reeves' suggestion was agreed to and John will make the stand.
- (iv) Yoga sessions will not be held in hall for a month.
- (v) Photos of CWA member planting trees in front of the hall in 1986 presented to the meeting. Also a picture of the CWA plaque also viewed. Elderly residents and former Middleton residents to be asked what happened to the plaque.

Three Hut Point:

Agreed to meet Kristine Ancher on Wed 2nd May to discuss and plan 2nd stage of the development.

Website & Facebook Page:

Gloria met with Peter Gathercole and he agreed that more than one person should be able to add or delete material on the website. Further meetings to be organized.

GENERAL:

Matters for future consideration:

Defibrillator:

Info Cards to be kept in mind for when Fire Station rebuilt.

Library Box at Gordon:

Perhaps an article from Recycling shop could be converted to a Library Box

Letter Head:

Need to update as original one was an interim one. Also locked and cannot use for email correspondence.

Meeting concluded at 4.15pm.

Next Meeting : Wed 9th May